
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Solid Waste Department 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Members, KPB  Assembly 

THRU: Peter A. Micciche, Mayor 
John Hedges, Purchasing and Contracting Director 

FROM: Lee Frey, Solid Waste Director 

DATE: February 2, 2024 

RE: LAYDOWN Resolution 2024-___, Authorizing a Sole Source Contract for the 
Tyonek Landfill Operation and Maintenance with Tyonek Contractors, LLC  (Mayor) 

The Solid Waste Department has been contracting with Tyonek Contractors, LLC for over 20 years 
for the operation and maintenance of the Tyonek Landfill. Due to the remote location of the Village 
of Tyonek, we have not seen any competitive interest in bidding this contract.  

Due to the lack of competition and to save staff time in bidding a contract, the Solid Waste 
Department recommends entering into a sole source contract with Tyonek Contractors, LLC for 
the operation and maintenance of the Tyonek Landfill.  

Language will be added to the contract for the contract to be rebid in the event the Purchasing and 
Contracting Department determines there is competition available. The contract will continue to 
be adjusted annually by the Consumer Price Index. 

Your consideration is appreciated. 

FINANCE DEPARTMENT 
FUNDS/ACCOUNT  VERIFIED 

Acct. No.:  290.32570.00000.43011 

Amount:  $ 57,950.00 

By:  _________       Date:  ____________ 

        _________ 
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